


[bookmark: _Hlk71306648]Minutes of the Meeting of
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held on
Tuesday 2nd January 2024 at 7.30pm 
in Carlton on Trent Village Hall

Present: 
Cllr L Hopkins (Chair), Cllr M Martin (Vice-Chair), Cllr M Eley, Cllr G Hendrickson, Cllr M Hopkins, Cllr F Mear, Cllr J Mear and T Grimes (Clerk) 

1. To consider any apologies for absence
CCllr BL and DCllr SM both gave apologies due to flooding.

2. To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda
MM declared an interest in the clerk’s hours, wages and office expenses payments. 

3. To accept the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 5th December 2023 
The minutes were accepted as a true record and duly signed by the chair.

4. 10-minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public (this may be used to extend the flood meeting if necessary)
There were no members of the public present. ME commented on the number of pot holes, some of which were marked a while back but still had not been repaired and several that didn’t get marked. LH noted that she had seen people walking down Ossington Road, despite the danger of the road they clearly felt it safer than the pavement.

5. To note the following matters arising from previous minutes 
a. Great North Road Solar Park
The clerk informed council that she had requested a meeting with the developers prior to the March council meeting but as yet they had not confirmed. It was also noted that the public consultation meeting had not been confirmed with the village hall either. 

6. To receive updates on any District and County Councillor matters
Neither were present.

7. To consider whether there needs to be any meetings or agenda items as a result of the Flood meeting
It was felt that this needed to wait for responses from the various organisations. It was suggested that the local MP be informed of the concerns. LH asked that this be listed under Matters Arising for each meeting in case anything came through that councillors needed to act on but as yet no specific item was required.


8. To consider D-Day celebrations
The village hall had not yet discussed this further but had received a quote from a singer of £185 for performing before and after a break, though not available Saturday 8th June so it would have to be 1st or 15th June.

9. To consider ways to spend the remaining CIL money 
The clerk reported having not received any quotes for disconnection so she would ask other companies and there was still no invoice for the bench from NSDC so she will contact them again stating that there is a deadline to see if this elicits a response.

10. To consider the following financial matters
a. To note the bank reconciliation
This was checked and signed by the chair.

b. To finalise the budget
The clerk had updated the draft budget to include an element for the solar farm and comparing 3 different scenarios for the clerk’s hours. The various figures were considered in conjunction with the precept information from NSDC. The clerk felt 15 working hours was too low and recommended a minimum of 17.5 with all of it being put through the precept not taken from reserves. It was felt that the solar farm should not be included in the budget because it may not happen, there are sufficient reserves to cover costs if need be. The clerk removed the solar farm portion.

RESOLVED: To approve the budget of £4676.
(proposed LH, seconded ME, carried unanimously.

c. To set the precept
The band D council tax figures were considered throughout the budget discussions and it was felt increases on last year had been limited as far as possible by the use of reserves but that some increase was inevitable.

RESOLVED: To request a precept of £4676.
(proposed LH, seconded ME, carried unanimously)

d. To approve the following payments 
i. Clerk’s wages and HMRC – To include overtime from November and December
The clerk had circulated details of November and December hours. 

RESOLVED: To approve the overtime worked and make the appropriate payments.
(proposed LH, seconded JM, carried unanimously, MM did not vote)

ii. Clerks office expenses – printing £15.23
iii. Litter bin – No invoice yet received

RESOLVED: To make the payment identified in ii above.
(proposed ME, seconded JM, carried unanimously) 

11. To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting
MH asked that Safer Neighbourhood rep be included as work commitments mean he will not be around for all meetings. The next meeting is 18th Jan 5.30pm at South Muskham and the clerk offered to give apologies until a new rep was approved. MH went on to say that at some point he will move away and will therefore resign so it was suggested that councillors begin asking whether anyone is interested to avoid a lengthy vacancy period.

12. To note the date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be 6th February 2024 at 7.30pm.

The meeting closed at 21.19
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